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Deep wounds found on Novice death body, police investigate 

Police are investigating a suspicious death of a Novice brother of the Church of Melanesian 
whose body was found with some deep wound lying at the seaside close to Tolegu village 
at Havulei district in Isabel Province.   

The National Criminal Investigation Department (NCID) of the Royal Solomon Island Police 
Force (RSIPF) are working closely with Buala police to investigate the suspicious death. 

The Body of the deceased were referred for post mortem on 21 June 2023 at National 
Referral Hospital morgue. 

NCID Supervising Director Superintendent Michael Bole said according to officers' attending 
and processing the report, there were two deep wounds observed whilst conducting external 
examinations on the deceased body. 

Supervising Director Mr. Bole said the causes of the wounds are yet to be confirmed and 
police is appeal to anyone around Tolegu village to come forward with information. That can 
assist the police with the investigations.  

Sincere condolences to the family of the deceased for the loss of their loved one. May his 
soul rest with the almighty God in Heaven. 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 

 

 

mailto:rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb
http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/
http://www.facebook.com/rsipf

